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Mr. Chairman and members of the Human Services Committee,

I urge a Do Not Pass recommendation on SB2140, which aims to set a cap on the price of
insulin and diabetic-related supplies.
Setting ceilings and floors to the price of goods is a policy typically employed by progressive,
big-government-aligned elected officials, such as the Franklin Delano Roosevelt Administration
which implemented numerous restrictions on not only the price of goods, but the price of labor.
The problem intended to be solved with this bill is entirely the fault of government intervention.
Rather than imposing more government control, the better solution would be to remove the
original offending government interventions that caused the problem to begin with.
The reason insulin is overpriced is not because pharmaceutical companies are greedy or evil
(although they may be).  The reasons insulin is overpriced are very clear and relatively well
known.  They are as follows:

- Foreign imports are restricted/prohibited, thereby reducing the competitive market which
drives prices down.

- Alternatives to the newest type of insulin are prohibited, again reducing competition in
the marketplace.  Although alternatives may be like choosing a 4-star hotel instead of a
5-star hotel, they would be a great option for those that are cost-conscious.

- Ridiculous FDA restrictions and regulations force pharmaceutical companies to undergo
what is commonly a 12 year and 2.7 billion dollar effort to get their drug to market.  This
forces higher prices initially to recoup costs, and provides a barrier to market entry from
smaller companies, again reducing the possibility of real market competition.

- Tenuous schemes to make the patent protection continue nearly indefinitely, called
“Evergreening” can be prohibited.

- The revolving door of FDA personnel, lobbyists, and big pharma needs to end.
- The ability of big pharma to file frivolous lawsuits against smaller companies to prevent

them from entering the market can be prohibited.

All of the above items are likely outside of the purview of state government, unfortunately.
This is a situation in which the state needs to recognize that this is a Federal issue, and that
“doing something” is not better than doing nothing.  Especially when that something is just
another layer of well-intentioned, but bad legislation.

Additionally, I think this is becoming a moot point.  I refer you to the attached article dated March
1, 2023.

Please kill this bill.

-Rick Becker




